
                                     ST. ANTHONY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 

                                    Tuesday June 20th, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. SAS Library  

1. Opening Prayer: Monsignor Chiodo  

2. Roll Call:    Mrs. Bonday was present 

Monsignor Chiodo   p           Joe Mauro A       Deb Bordenaro    P     Carolyn Lavorato P 

 

Joe Fitzgerald A            Mary Porter P       Harry Reed A              Dan Scigliano P 

 

Father Dan P                        Ruth Sereg P 

Administrators: Dr. Joe Cordaro P 

Faculty Rep: Kari Howard P 

Accountant: Mark Paris A 

Home and School Rep: Jacinda Bevilacquo P 

3. Acceptance of Agenda: Carolyn and Dan 

4. Approval of Minutes: Carolyn and Dan  

5. Audience Concerns: Shannon McDonald addressed the BOE on her daughter being 

behind in class, and was not made aware of this until the end of the school year, which 

her teacher did not say anything at the spring conference’s, her daughter’s report card 

showed 3 & 4, No Communication from the teacher about her daughter being behind in 

reading. This needs to be addressed.   

6. Reports: 

Msgr. 

Budget/Business Manager Report: Mark Paris was going to email  

1. What Budgetary impact would be if we were on St. Joseph’s pay scale? 

2. What Budgetary impact would be if we were on St. Theresa’s pay scale? 

3. What Budgetary impact would be if we were 90% of St. Augustin’s pay scale? 

a. Adventure Club Report: June 2017- No Reports  

Summer 2017 

All Day 

Extended Care 

AM Only 

PM Only 

b. Secretary Report: Darcy Swesey as of June 20, 2017 we had 321 students already 

registered  

c. Home and School Report: Jacinda Bevilacquo-more campaigns throughout the year 5% 

back collecting box tops, ice cream social still up in the air  

d. DRE: Melissa Hill- Registration July 10-14th growing with the saints, youth group July 15th 

and web site for confirmation 



e. Administrators Report: Dr. Joe Cordaro- June 29th School office closes, August 1School 

Reopens, August 15th Teachers Return, August 21st K-5 Parent orientation @ 6:30 pm 

August 22nd 6-8 Parent Orientation @ 6:30 with the first day of school August 23rd. 

f. Please welcome our new Teachers: Nicole Ramaekers-First Grade, Kersten Tipping-

Music, Johnathon Bingham-MS Social Studies/Resource, Max Scott-MS 

Science/Technology, Diane Thierer-MS Religion (1/2 time) second hired and took 

another job 

g. Tuition Transfer Grant; On June 15, the tuition transfer grant went into effect.  Any new 

family/student enrolling in SAS between June 15 and September 1,2017 will be allowed 

a $1000.00 discount on tuition if they transfer in from a public school, private school 

(not Catholic), a catholic school outside the Des Moines area, or from home schooling.  

SAS parents referring new members will get a credit for this year equal to their 

registration fee.  Only student entering grades 1-7 are eligible and only if there is an 

open seat in the grade level. This program has been successful the last two years in 

increasing enrollment.  SAS will be celebrating their 105th Anniversary on June 24 in the 

parish hall.  Four new members will be inducted as SAS outstanding Alumni. The 

celebration will begin with 4:40 mass and followed by Open house, food, drink and 

induction ceremonies.   All is free to alumni and friends. MSGR. Chiodo—64, Frank Tursi-

66, Ralph Marasco Sr. -55 and Ascension Vito-31 will be honored.  

h. Five Year Strategic Plan: Dr. Joe Cordaro 

7. Old Business:  

a. BOE Committee Reports:  

1. Budget/Tuition Delinquency: Contacted by Deb Bordenaro 1st of July 

2. Tithing and Attendance: 

I want to Thank Joe Mauro and Deb Bordenaro for all their hard work that they 

did in helping keep the Budget/Tuition up to date.  

3. Building and Grounds: Joe Fitzgerald No Report 

4. Marketing: Jacinda Bevilacquo Welcome Banners need to be sent to Jacinda 

5. Research, Curriculum: Mary Porter did a survey monkey and had 1 click through  

Mentor Program: 

Stem Program: 

8. Discussion of Contracts:  

9. Next Meeting Tuesday August 15, 2017 at 6:30 pm SAS Library 

10. Executive: yes  

11. Closing Prayer: Monsignor Chiodo 

 


